
Oil

After some sharp losses during the previous sessions, the crude oil market managed to put a halt to the downturn yesterday. The Brent 
front month contract rose 0,65 USD/bbl and closed at 66,12 USD/bbl as the market remains focused on the supply situation on the 
market. The relationship between the US and Saudi Arabia has tensed further following tweets from Donald Trump who is unhappy with 
the Saudis plan to reduce output. We expect a largely neutral session Thursday.

Gas
Following a bullish period earlier in the week, the long end of the European gas markets traded down yesterday, likely due to negative 
support from the quite big losses on the oil market during the previous sessions. Near-term contracts remained bullish due to the 
prospects of cold weather during the coming week. 

Coal

On the European coal markets, we saw sharp losses once again yesterday. The market fell to the lowest level we have seen in more 
than three months. The signals from Asia are quite bearish at the moment, and the supply-side on the market also adds to the negative 
sentiment. The API 2 Cal-19 contract ended up falling another 2,27 USD/t, closing at 86,23 USD/t. We could see further losses today, 
although likely more minimal. 

Carbon
For a second straight day, we saw falling prices on the European carbon emission market yesterday. This might be a sign that the bullish 
sentiment from the last couple of weeks is coming to an end. The benchmark quota contract closed at 19,73 EUR/t, down 0,41 EUR/t 
from Tuesday. As we are coming close to a Brexit-deal, the market will likely shrug off the fears of the British leaving the ETS.

Hydro
Precipitation will remain close to minimal in the Nordic area during the forthcoming week. Although the level will remain below average, 
there are some signals that we will see increasing amounts of rain and snow from the end of week 47. Temperatures are set to decline 
sharply during the next week and will fall below average by mid next-week. 

Germany

The German power market edged down for a second straight session yesterday, first and foremost carried by the big losses on the coal 
market, which has now fallen to the lowest level in more than three months. The carbon emission market also edged down yesterday, 
which added to the downturn. The German Cal-19 contract fell 0,80 USD/t, settling at 52,20 EUR/MWh and we could very well see 
further losses during Thursday’s session. The market could edge further down along with the coal market today.

Equities
There were quite big fluctuations across the stock markets yesterday, but at the end of the day, both the US and the European markets 
ended up with losses. The next days, focus will likely be on reactions to the next Brexit deal, which the British appear to have finalized 
with the EU.

Conclusion

After five straight days of gains, the Nordic power market traded down yesterday, with bearish support from the coal and carbon 
markets, combined with losses in Germany, leading to a negative sentiment. The Q1-19 contract fell 0,85 EUR/MWh to 51,95 EUR/MWh 
while the YR-19 contract was down 0,55 EUR/MWh, settling at 41,70 EUR/MWh. We expect rising prices on the long end of the curve 
today.
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